

# Notes from the 2018 Annual General Meeting

#### **RIDING RIGHT?**

Do you know your rights and responsibilities as a cyclist?

The Comox Valley Cycling Coalition is offering four hour fun and practical road riding courses.

Do you know someone who would benefit from increased confidence and skill on their bike? Invite them to join!

Get a group together and we will offer a course just for you!

\$30.00 plus a CVCCo Membership. To sign up individually, or with your friends contact us at: CycleCV@gmail.com or call 250-871-7037

The course scheduled for March 27 is full but leave us your information and we will contact you about upcoming courses.

#### Train the Trainer

We need more cycling instructors in the Valley to teach adult courses.

If you are interested in becoming a trained instructor - please contact Angela Dawson at 250-871-7037







### The 2018 - 2019 Board of Directors

From left to right:

Chris Bowman, Vice President; Marg Harris, President; Julia Painchaud, Treasurer; Steve Allen, Director/membership; Terry Bourque, Director/newsletter; Lawrence Vea, Director, Angela Dawson, Director/education; Brian Schoneberg, Director/webmaster; Angela Holmes, Director.

Absent: Judy Loukras

## Good News Flash MoTI has consulted

The MoTI has consulted with the CVCCo regarding which roads should receive priority for road sweeping for cyclists this Spring. Sweeping will start two weeks earlier than in previous years. It is a big step in the right direction that we are being approached for input into these significant transportation issues!



Scheduled Bike Safe Rodeos at Comox Valley Elementary Schools:

Tuesday April 10<sup>th</sup>
Valleyview
Tuesday April 17<sup>th</sup>

Cumberland

Arden Friday May 18<sup>th</sup>

Would you be interested in helping?
To find out more Contact Angela at 250-871-7037
Additional Rodeos will be scheduled in September.

## UPCOMING BIKE SAFE RODEOS





#### Shape the Future of Transportation in Courtenay

Courtenay has more than doubled in size over the past 25 years, and as cities grow and change, so do their transportation needs. The City is developing Connecting Courtenay, a Transportation Master Plan that will provide direction on transportation infrastructure for the next 20 years and is seeking public input about issues and challenges and "big ideas" to be considered as part of the long-term transportation network.

Have your say through an online survey, open until March 28, 2018: http://www.courtenay.ca/connectingcourtenay or #comoxvalley #connectingcourtenay







Joining us at this year's AGM were Andy Telfer (pictured on the left) and Richard Campbell (seen here on the right) from the British Columbia Cycling Coalition (BCCC). The BCCC, working with project partners that include the Comox Valley Cycling Coalition and Friends of Rails to Trails Vancouver Island, is conducting the Mid Vancouver Island Cycling Feasibility Study to explore the opportunities and viability for improving cycling transportation, recreation and tourism in the Mid Vancouver Island Region. Both on and off-road cycling opportunities are being explored.

They asked attendees at the AGM to go on line to the Comox Valley Cycling and Walking Survey to provide input which will help identify cycling & walking priorities, trails, routes, barriers and potential future projects to enable everyone to cycle & walk for their daily trips, recreation and vacation.

The survey will take between 5 and 10 minutes and please share with your friends and family!

 $https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/CV\_walkcycle\_Survey$